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                                          Richmond Kiwanis Club        
                                        Richmond, Missouri  

                                                        "Serving the Children of the World"


  http://richmondkiwanismo.weebly.com

Richmond Kiwanis Club Board Meeting May 3, 2016
The Board of Directors Re-Convene after closure of regular meeting.

Call to Order at 12:50 PM.

Secretary:  Roll Call:  Officers: Ron Brohammer; Don Kerin; Earl Sheehy ; Barb Dooley; Bob Haden;  Directors:  Phil Powers (absent); Jo Ellen Dale (absent); Mac Proffitt; Troy Pyle; Lori Baskins (absent); Camille Johnston (absent)  There were enough officers and board members to have a meeting and vote on business.

Minutes of Last Board Meeting:  Secretary, Barb Dooley. Minutes were passed around and approved as written.
Treasurer:  Bob Haden 
1. Financial Report Bob Haden As of April 30, 2016, the total money collected in April was $1,379.  $15 was for service projects and $1,364 was administrative.  The total profit for the Chili Luncheon was $2,525.  Bob passed out other information about the budget.  Bob will move $2,000 from one account to the other to cover the two scholarships.  Don Kerin moved to accept the Treasurer’s Report.  Barb Dooley seconded it.  It was approved.
Committee Reports
1) Executive Committee—Ron Brohammer: No report.
2) Eliminate Project Report—Bill Dooley, They are not soliciting any new money for Project Eliminate.  Clubs who have made pledges will still be sending money in, and they will still accept donations.  We have met the goal of $110,000,000.  Of that total, $1.8 million was from MO/ARK.  They will be collecting money pledged for the next three years.
3)  Membership Growth Committee—Jerry McCarter, No report.
4) Meeting Programs—We need someone to do Aug and Sept.  

5) Community Service Committee—Sara Seidel, Jill Pence, and Lori Baskins; We will clean up our section of Spartan Drive on Tuesday, May 3, 2016 at 6:00 PM.  Meet at the Christian/Presbyterian church parking lot. 
6) Fundraising—Brian Bush:  No report.
7) Human and Spiritual Values—Phillip Powers, Jeremy Blevins, Jeromy Howard: Jeremy Blevins reported that many of the donations this past Saturday came from people that he didn’t think would donate, and those he thought would donate didn’t.  You can never be sure about people.  He appreciated all of the donations.
8) Public Relations—Sara Seidel and Barb Dooley: The Mother’s Day Baby Shower was Saturday, April 30, 2016 at the entrance areas to Wal-mart.  It ran from 9:00 AM-3:00 PM.  Donations went to the Department of Family Services and the House of Hope. Barb Dooley and Bill Dooley delivered an equal amount of items to the Dept of Family Services in Richmond, and then the House of Hope on Monday, May 2, 2016. $402.33 was collected besides an enormous amount of baby products. Plans are to go shopping in a couple of months, and buy items that the Dept of Family Services and the House of Hope might still be needing.  We will place an ad in the paper thanking the citizens of Ray County for their support.
9) Young Children / Priority One—Ed Hughes: Mushroom Festival Parade, Terrific Kids Float this Sat, May 7, 2016 at 1:00 PM.  As the year is coming to a close, Ed will go to each school and pick up shirts and supplies.  He will then be able to see what he has left, and order things for next year.
10) Inter-Club Events—Don Kerin: no inter clubs;  Actually Bill Dooley had 2 inter clubs this past month: one for Lt. Governor training in Springfield, and one for Bill’s meeting to plan the governor’s conference (They were at NKC’s Club Meeting and then worked on the Governor’s Conference.)
11) Sergeant at Arms—Mac Proffitt: No report.
12) Webmaster—Bill Dooley:  There is a lot of information on the Website including the Mother’s Day Baby Shower. http://richmondkiwanismo.weebly.com  Please look it over and see what is going on.

13) Star Awards-Jim Rippy: We need a list of past winners.  A few names have been turned in for the upcoming Star Award.  Let Jimmy know of any more nominations.
14) Scholarship Selection Committee- (Minnick and Jackson)- Jill Pence, Tami Hendrix, and Ron Brohammer: We have 2 winners of scholarships.  Their names are being held until the scholarships are given.
Old Business: 
1)Our Post Office Box is: Richmond Kiwanis; PO Box 830; Richmond, MO  64085
2) Trivia Night moved to the fall.
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3) Bill George Golf Classic: Brian Bush; Please call Bruce Slimmer, Dickson Golf.  He helped last year, and would like to help again this year.
New Business: none



                 1
 Upcoming Events:
May 3, 2016; Tuesday; Kiwanis One Day (usually on April 2) Trash Clean-up: at 6:00 PM: Meet in the parking lot at the Christian/Presbyterian church at 6:00 PM.  Bring yard gloves and grabbers to pick up the trash.  Ron will bring the trash bags.

 May 7, 2016; Saturday: Terrific Kids Float at the Mushroom Festival ; Parade starts at 1:00 PM

May 21, 2016; Saturday: Region 1 Training and Governor’s visit; American Inn, North Kansas City

June 4, 2016; Saturday: Kiwanis Fishing Day sponsored by Smithville Kiwanis
June 25-28, 2016: International Conference : Toronto, Canada

 August 11-13, 2016: MO/ARK District Convention: North Little Rock, Arkansas 
Adjournment: The meeting was adjourned about 1:15 PM.

Barb Dooley                                                                                   Secretary






